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From the Weaver's Bench 

It has been such a busy year!  And I think everyone 

agrees that the months are just flying by.  If you 

were unable to attend our last meeting, we were 

treated to a number of precious textiles donated by 

a Rio Rancho couple.  We looked at many household 

textiles that contained crochet, tatting, 

embroidery and needle weaving. 

It was fun to see member’s reaction to items that 

they had at home!  There is still a lot more in the 

collection.  We will reveal a few pieces at each of 

the next several meetings.  There are several 

pieces of clothing as well. 

I have been having such fun dyeing yarn and fiber 

for the State Fair.  There comes a time when you 

begin to wonder if you can look at another piece of 

natural “white” roving!  Just when I think I’ve run 

out of ideas – a something comes along!  I chose a 

“New Mexico” theme for my colors.  I included 

places as well farming products.  Just as I was 

winding down, Carla sent me a picture of some great 

yarns she bought from Mora Mill.   Goodness 

gracious, what beautiful colors.  So I went digging 

through the dyes and found some colors I could 

“borrow” from Carla’s yarns!  I was reinvigorated by 

the colors.  Lucky me, if they don’t sell – I get to 

spin them! 

It has been so much fun to live and work in Los 

Chavez!  I watch with anticipation the change in 

seasons and migrations of the birds.  Some birds 

are only here as a wayward stop on their way to 

another destination.  Other birds find a place for 

themselves for a “season.”  The hummingbirds are 

some of my favorite visitors.  They find me and let 

me know when feeders need to be refilled!  There is 

no lack of communication there!  Lately the crows 

have been sitting in the trees and chattering away.  

At first I was concerned that a crow was in 

distress.  But after observing them with binoculars,  

Next Meeting: September 24, 2016, Our 

September meeting will be at the Los Lunas Museum of 

Heritage and Arts located on Main Street in Los Lunas 

under the water tower.  We will set up refreshments at 

12:30 and the program will begin at 1:00. 

Our program for this meeting is Inkle Weaving.  Bring 

your dusted off Inkle loom, scissors, a strong, smooth 

cotton yarn (like 

crochet cotton), in 

several colors for the 

warp and a stick 

shuttle or belt shuttle 

(it has a sharpened 

edge).  Myra will show 

us how to make 

heddles for the looms 

and help us warp the 

looms.  If you bring 

two colors, you can 

have stripes.  If you 

bring more colors you 

can have more stripes.  Because the warps are continuous 

it is difficult to figure yardage. 

There will be a brief business meeting. 
 

Upcoming Meetings 
October 15, 2016 Tentatively set at the First Baptist 

Church of Belen at the corner of Fourth and Becker 

Streets. Refreshments at 12:45 and program at 1:15 p.m.   

Program: Unveiling the Pillow Project. Be prepared to 

talk about the technique you used to create your pillow 

cover and the inspiration behind your creation.  

(continued) I found that a single crow was creating 

all of the chatter.  The hawks have been very 

actively hunting in my neighborhood as well.  I only 

hope they will dine on a few pesky squirrels and 

gophers.   

Have fun for the remainder of the summer and on 

into fall! 

Keep your hands in fiber, 

Myra 



Future Meetings: 

November 19, 2016 We may be meeting at the Belen 

Art League for our Pillow Cover show.  Nominations for 

officers to be announced.  Refreshments at 12:30 and 

brief meeting at 1:15.  

December 17, 2016 Holiday Party details to follow. 

Election of officers.  We are seeking a volunteer to 

host the party.  We even clean up afterwards! 

January, 2017 meeting will feature additional 

instruction on Inkle Weaving with Annie MacHale. 

Coming Events: 

New Mexico State Fair – September 8 to 18, Stop 

by the Dairy Barn to see some of your friends at Sheep 

to Shawl. 

 
Myra’s Dyed Roving for Sheep To Shawl  

September 19 deadline for entries for the 4th Annual 

Juried Show:  Milestones at the Los Lunas Museum of 

Heritage and Arts.  For more information, call 352-

7720. 

Pillow project due October 15.  No 

extensions! 

Classified Advertisements 

Advertise your items here.  Contact Myra or Terri, and 
we’ll place your ad in the next newsletter. 

 

 

 
Myra’s Dyed Roving for Sheep To Shawl 

 

 
Questions? 

Ask your officers or any member.  If we don't know, we'll find out. 

2016 Executive Board 

President Myra Chang Thompson 505-864-0876 mchangt@yahoo.com 

Vice President Terri Greenlee 505-681-7421 tlgreenlee@earthlink.net 

Secretary Sally Nittler 505-864-8685 nittlers2@gmail.com 

Treasurer Mary Black 505-869-9326 fredmary88@msn.com 

Member at Large Carla Wackenheim 609-892-6271 carlawackenheim@gmail.com 

Outreach Diana Dow 505-864-7097 rockingbd@earthlink.net 

Hospitality Barbara Bogle 703-489-7274 blbogle1949@gmail.com 

Web Mistress Chip Kimball  chip.kimball.sd@gmail.com 

Newsletter Terri Greenlee 505-681-7421 terri.greenlee@gmail.com 
 

Send all correspondence to :  

Valencia County Fiber to Finish Guild  

P. O. Box 1613 Belen, NM 87002-1613  



 

FIBER TO FINISH IS ON THE WEB – Check out the guild’s home on the web at www.fibertofinish.org. 

You’ll be able to see the newsletters on line; the minutes from each month’s meeting are in the newsletter as 
well.  There are also lots of photos posted from meetings and members' work. 

 

Pictures from Fiber To Finish August Meeting 

Top row: Jolene and Rowena, Rowena’s weaving, Carla & Annmarie  

Second row: Ann Bailey & Cat O’Connor, Ann’s rigid heddle scarf, Terri & Carla talk knitting. 

Third Row: Terri’s scarf, “or you would wear it this way”. 
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